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Bere Ferrers Parish Council
At a meeting of the Plans Committee held in Council Chambers on Tuesday 30th August 2016.        
Present             Cllr. B. Lamb

Vice Chairman
  Cllr. R. Leithall

Chair of Council  

Cllr. M. Benson




                          Cllr. D.M.A. Chapman      


Cllr. R. Maycock

Cllr. G.R. Reed
In Attendance.
Cllr. Dennis, Cllr. Hanson, Cllr. Pengelly
738. Apologies.
Apologies were received from Cllr. Piper due to family business.
739. Items of interest at the discretion of the Chairman. No action can be taken on these items.
1)  Cllr. Benson -  stated that on Friday there were road closed signs at the top of Winsabeer Lane, 
Denham Bridge was closed. He did hear that it could be subsidence, if this is significant Parish Council would like to be informed and also a sign up on the A386 to inform people so they can detour via Tavistock. There are still barriers at either side of Denham Bridge, Clerk to ascertain situation.
2) Cllr. Maycock – issues surrounding the book shop. Cllr. Maycock has been approached by several
residents about the signs on the door and the recent graffiti on the side wall. The    Clerk stated she had spoken with a Fire Brigade Officer explaining Council’s concern over the hazard the book shop poses. The police have visited Mr. Churcher about the notices in his window but have not been able to do anything.
Cllr. Benson felt this must come under Public Order issues because its in a conservation area, it beholds someone to do something about it. Letter to the police, copies to Geoffrey Cox and Philip Sanders. Cllr. Lamb thought the owner might be dealt with as a public nuisance.
      3) Cllr. Lamb    – was almost T- Boned with a car coming out of the Allotments, perhaps Open Spaces 


          might like to consider removing the small gate to be able to widen the entrance.
740. To deal with Planning Applications for comment. Interested parties are invited to comment on 
  applications they have an interest in before a decision is made, at the discretion of the Chairman.
           2213/16/FUL
E & J Developments & Investments Ltd

Construction of 4 detached single storey dwellings at land adjacent to 45 Maynard Park, Bere Alston, Yelverton Devon. 



The Clerk read an objection letter from a parishioner who lives in Maynard Park.

Comments
Council support this application but would suggest a recommendation should be 



given to solar panels or other energy saving issues.
   2379/16/HHO
Mr & Mrs J Stapleton



Householder application for proposed rear and side extension to provide new 

front canopy, entrance, boot room, utility and shower and retrospective 

permission for enlargement of front dormer at The Laurels, The Down Bere 

Alston PL20 7HG.

Comments
Council support this application, this will make the building more habitable for 



the new occupants.
741. Take note of any Planning Applications noted after consideration by the Borough.
1) 1272/16/HHO
Householder application for an extension to side of dwelling at 18 Alexandra Drive 



Bere Alston PL20 7DW.



Grant
2) 1784/16/FUL
Works to redundant reservoir to create dwelling including part demolition and 



alterations Bere Alston Reservoir Bere Alston.



Grant
3) 161380 1326/16/HHO
Householder application for exterior wall insulation to 100mm finished in 
white acrylic render to all extended sides of property at 1 Wychallow, Shutecombe Terrace, Hensbury Lane Bere Ferrers PL20 7JZ.
Refusal The application has insufficient information provided to fully assess the impact of the 
proposal on the application property and those adjoining it The thickness of the applied coating, the 
impact it will have on the architectural detailing and the fact it covers painted stonework on the rear 
elevation will have an adverse effect on the character and appearance of the conservation area.

The application property is part of a prominently located terrace group where the Local Planning 
Authority has striven to set design parameters for alterations that deliver a coherent appearance 
without stifling individual taste. The cladding of a single unit of the group will, however, have an 
adverse effect on the whole terrace and will neither preserve nor enhance the character or appearance 
of the Conservation Area and will have a negative impact on the outstanding natural value of the 
AONB.
742. Enforcement cases to be taken in Part 2.
Cllr. Reed proposed committee go into part 2, seconded by Cllr. Maycock.
Discussions took place.
Cllr. Reed proposed committee come out of part 2, seconded by Cllr. Benson.
Cllr. Benson asked the Clerk to seek a corrected version of the Enforcement List.
743. To examine the reply from County Highways on Parish Road Strategy Document and to receive
        reports about the arrival of trailer, container and equipment for the use of the Road Warden and  
        Local Volunteers. To make recommendations to Council on how these projects and the work of  
        the part time lengthsman can best be managed under the direction of the Road Warden.
PARISH ROADS GROUP
Agenda item 7 divides itself into a number of parts – to be dealt with separately.
1. Examine reply from David Whitton, Highways Officer, Devon CC. regarding the Parish Council’s Road Strategy Policy, and take on board his comments and advice.
a. Positive reply, no proposal turned down, advice on the way forward in consultation with community, where necessary, and under the direction of Local Highways Officer.
b. No funding available unless history of injury collisions.
c. Developer funding s.106 may have potential. Parish set out aspirations in Neighbourhood Plan – adds weight to planning application responses, worth discussion with local planning authority soonest.
d. Community self-help key part of highway maintenance strategy.  Examples of communities funding work considered local priority. Can consider supply of materials for self-help scheme, agreed with local team including technical details and safety considerations.
That the following recommendations should be made to Council:
2. Consideration of which scheme to tackle to be discussed and recommended to Council by proposed “Roads Group” sub-committee.
3. Arrival of trailer and other equipment for use by the Road Warden and Volunteer Group.   This was started by Cllr. Lamb almost a year ago – attendance at the Road Conference. 26/10/15
a. Responsibility of proposed “Roads Group” suggest a sub-committee of Plans be set up
b. Trailer & equipment to be security coded and signs installed
c. Trailer to have decals acknowledging contribution WDBC * DCC
Cllr. Benson thought we should have our Council logo, Clerk reminded committee that the trailer will be used by two other Councils.
d. Trailer to have decal each side “Parish Volunteers” or similar wording to publicise the group when it is working and encourage volunteers etc.
e. Container to be shielded with fir trees planted this winter. Discussions took place it was agreed to seek our workman’s advice on tree variety.
f. Finance 
i. TAP grant £4,101.31 plus £100 BFPC = £4,201.31; Total spent £4,012.87 + vat  £802.57 balance £100.56 (minor items to purchase.)
4. That it be a recommendation to Council that a working sub-committee be formed – (Parish Roads Group?)-  of 3/4 Councillors and up to 2/3 volunteers and that the Chair should be the present Road Warden Cllr. Maycock. The Group would:-
a. Formulate a policy to take forward and implement solutions to the Parish Council Road Strategy Policy. 
b. Formulate a policy for minor maintenance tasks on the roads (verges, gulleys etc.) of the Parish. Any requests for work, received by the Parish Clerk, would be passed to the Road Warden for investigation.
c. To be responsible for the highway equipment and trailer, including maintenance, badging, security marking and purchasing additional items. To implement a system of booking out the equipment when used by ourselves and the Parishes of Gulworthy and Dartmoor Forests.
d. To liaise with the Local Highways Officer before any works are carried out, and to ensure that risk assessments are approved and safety training is received by volunteers. All works would be in accordance with Chap.8 training.
e. To consult with affected members of Local Community on projects-where necessary.
f. To discuss with the Parish Clerk what works the Parish part time Lengthsman should undertake.
g. To make bids to DCC for supplies as and when necessary.
h. To administer (through the Clerk) a small budget.
5. That the sub-committee should regularly report with progress on maintenance and proposals  for Road Improvements to one of below mentioned committees:

a. Planning Committee or
b. Environment Committee or
c.  Council- it was agreed that a report should be made to Full Council, although Cllr. Benson felt it should be under the auspices of Footpath and Environment.
6.          To plan publicity to attract local volunteers to assist with the works
d. “Handover of kit” by Leader WDBC – photos press release etc.
e. Press release Tavy Times, Bere Link, Western Morning News & Local Radio.
Also invite to Cllr. Philip Sanders.
      7.         Agreed that the Parish Clerk  ascertain that volunteers when working on approved schemes under 
      the direction of the Road Warden would be insured against personal injury etc. under Parish 
                  Insurance Policies. Agreed that it be a recommendation to Full Council that the Parish Road 

      Group should be a sub-committee of Full Council and that the Road Warden be Chair.
      8.         That this Committee nominates to Council for approval the following to serve on the “Roads 
                  Group” sub-committee.
Cllr. Benson, Cllr. Hanson, Cllr. Lamb and Cllr. Maycock.
744. To plan publicity to attract Local Volunteers to join the Road Warden Scheme.
Cllr. Lamb suggested that arrangements be made for an open day where anyone can come and see the container and contents.
Press releases, invitations to Philip Sanders.
Discussions took place, it was agreed the launch take place in October, look at putting on refreshments.
745. Correspondence.
1) WDBC – Parish/Town Council Urgent Information.
           We are aware that in recent months, regrettably, some of you have found it difficult to contact the  
           Development Management Team. We understand the need for effective, efficient and productive  
           communication between the District Council and Parish/ Town Councils. We therefore, are 
          introducing a new step for Parish/Town clerks to contact us regarding urgent requests (whether for 
          information or clarification).
We are requesting that any e-mails requiring an urgent response be sent to dm@swdevon.gov.uk (not 
an individual person) clearly identifying the phrase “Parish / Town Council Urgent Information 
Request” in the subject box. Please provide as much information as possible within the body of the 
e-mail, including your name, address, email, contact number, application number and details of your 
enquiry/request.  If the request is as a response to a previous e-mail not being received, please attach 
the previous e-mail.  
By indicating that a request is urgent, Case Managers will be able to look into your query, making 
the relevant enquiries and reply to you with the information / clarification you require in a timely 
manner.  We ask that you do not use this process for matters which are not urgent or encourage the 
process to members of the public. 
There being no further business the Chairman thanked members for attending and declared the meeting closed at 9.14pm.
Signed this 27th September 2016.
Chairman………………...

